23rd October 2020

Dear Parents/Carers
I am writing at the end of the most challenging half term for schools that I can remember. Many of you will have been directly affected by your children having to isolate as new cases emerged, particularly in the last two weeks. We have managed to avoid sending a whole year groups home to this point, although we had to send a whole Year 7 class home this Wednesday on the advice of Public Health England.
I would like to thank you for your support and patience over the past six weeks. Unfortunately, it is likely that we will be needing that support even more over the coming months. As you know the infection rate in Ealing is currently high and it is highly likely that we face further disruption as Covid-19 is joined by the normal winter coughs, colds and influenza. I assure you that the staff at the school are working harder than ever as we try to catch up and move students forward in these circumstances
As London has moved into Tier 2 I would ask parents to ensure that your children do not circumvent current guidelines around social mixing, over the next nine days in particular. In this way we will have a chance to re-set, as we start the second half of the term.
When we return on Monday 2nd November could I ask parents to ensure that pupils have their own equipment, so that pens, pencils etc. are not shared. In addition to normal equipment pupils need face covering(s) for when they are in communal areas. If they are using disposable coverings, they should bring spares. 
We have had a successful half term, with student and staff attendance at 96% - normal for this time of the year. Hundreds of students have attended each Saturday for ‘catch-up’ and revision classes. With good fortune we can match this in the weeks before Christmas. In the event of a lockdown staff are fully trained to deliver work online/live streaming.
Thanks again for the support and understanding given to staff at the school, and I hope you are able to enjoy the break.
Yours sincerely
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Mr M Kiely
Headteacher 
Could I please ask that if any of your children receive a positive Covid-19 test at any time, including during half term, that you immediately notify the school through email to info@wiseman.ealing.sch.uk
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